From: "Isidoro Brischetto" <brischetto@bigpofWi.com>

To: <tom.barry@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Tom Kelly" <tom.kelly@grainco.com.au>; "Ron Beauchamp (E​mail)" <sth.pres.dc@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Peter Richards (E-mail)..<gcc.prichards.dc@svdp​qld.org.au>; "Mike McKeown" <mike.mckeown@svdp-qld.org.au>; '"Michael McKeown'" <diopres@onthenet.com.au>; "Michael Kuilboer (E-mail)..<west.pres.dc@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Maurie Kelly (E-mail)" <mjk@giLcom.au>; "Kathryn Hester (E-mail)" <kathryn@phoiberg.com.au>; "Judy Tierney (E-mail)..<jjls@bigpond.com>; "John Wiener (E​mail)" <wienerj@bigpond.com>; "John McCulloch (E-mail)..<john.mcculloch@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Joan McGrath (E-mail)" <joan.mcgrath@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Greg Harris (E-mail)" <state.vp.harris@svdp-qld.org.au>; "Father Morgan Batt (E-mail)" <MORGANBATT@bigpond.com>; "Annette Donnelly (E-mail)..<nth.pres.dc@svdp-qld.org.au>

Sent:
Thursday, 16 January 2003 4:51

Subject: PLEA TO STATE COUNCIL MEMBERS
Dear All

In my email to you of 12/01/03 I tendered my resignation from the position of chairman of the Qld Rule Review Committee.


By now you should have received formal notification from the State President, that I no longer represent the T'ville Diocesan Council and therefore I am no longer a member of State Council.

I resigned from the position of T'ville diocesan president ahead of my full term (end of April 2003), as a result of a < MEDIATION? > meeting between the T'ville diocesan council and the T'ville regional council held in T'ville on 11/01/03, and chaired by National President John Moore and State President Michael Mckeown as mediators. 
As an advocate of good governance, accountability and transparency at State council meetings during my term on the Council, starting with state council members, to ensure that the good name of the Society of St Vincent de Paul could be upheld at all times and withstand total public scrutiny, 
I wish to fully endorse the sentiments of frustration expressed by John Wiener in his email of 13 January 2003 to all State Council members.

I do hope that State Council, for the sake of the future of the Society, will have the moral fortitude to take positive action, and not merely make ineffective verbal/ written statements, to guide the society in Qld with full transparency and honesty, for the benefit of the needy as is required under the Rule and as a witness to the pledge the Society gives to its Benefactors when we ask and / or accept their gifts on behalf of the needy.  

Yours in Christ

Sid Brischetto  

